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Lent is the Season for Learning 
Join us for our weekly adult education on Wednesdays 

 
On Wednesdays in Lent, we gather for 24 Hours That Changed the 
World. Based on the popular book by Adam Hamilton, these weekly 
sessions will help us understand the significance of Jesus’ suffering 
and death. Hamilton retraces the day that changed human history in a 
straightforward and conversation style that speaks to both long-time 
Christians and those who are curious about Christ’s crucifixion. 
 
The weekly sessions will draw upon insights from history, archaeology, 
geography, and Biblical accounts. We will view the sites in the Holy 
Land where the events of Holy Week took place, and walk with Jesus 
as he traveled the road that lead to the pain and triumph of the cross. 
Join us each Wednesday in Room 206 at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Also available in Lent: In Room 210, we will have a gathering to view Ancient Roads from Christ 
to Constantine, an outstanding video history of the early church from PBS. Each week will lead us 
on a visually stunning journey to the beautiful and important places of early Christianity, starting from 
where Christianity was born, growing from a small movement called “The Way,” to its eventual place 
as the official religion of the Roman Empire. See you in Room 210 at 6:15 p.m. 

Each Wednesday we welcome 30 to 35 
adults in our Adult Education Classes!  

Won’t you join us and see what captures 
the interest of so many? 

Daylight Savings Time 
Begins March 12th.  
Spring Forward. 

Don’t forget to set your clocks 
ahead 1 hour Saturday Night 
March 11th. 
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The Presbyter deadline for  
The April issue is 
March 17, 2017 

 
——— 

     The Presbyter is a monthly newsletter of the First 
Presbyterian Church, 300 School Street, Clarks 
Summit, PA  18411. 
     All visitors are welcome to worship with us.  
Worship services are held on Sunday mornings at 
10:00 a.m.  Child care is available.  Communion is 
observed the first Sunday of every month.    
      If you do not attend a church in this area, we 
invite you to any and all of the events, programs, and 
worship services described in this newsletter.  Please 
call the church office to arrange child care. Our 
sanctuary and Fellowship Hall are both handicapped 
accessible. 
 
Church Office                      (570) 586-6306 
Fax                                                     (570) 587-3784 
Web Page                                          www.fpccs.org 
Pastor                                             William G. Carter  
Administrative Assistant                    Nancy Owens 
Coordinator of Children & Youth  Jana Schillinger 
Treasurer                                          Wayne Griffiths 
Editor                                                  Lindsey Hardy  
Clerk of Session                                  Beverly Bright 
Director of Music        Frank Jones 
Director of Bells                             Richard Cochrane 
Director of Chapel Choir                    Kay Ten Eyck 
Organist                                                Kay Ten Eyck 
Sexton                                                     John Conklin 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION  
FROM YOUR FINANCE COMMITTEE 

FOR THE MONTH ENDING JANUARY 31, 2017 
 

   REVENUE 
 
   Budget  $   29,375 
   Actual Received      29,027 
   Difference  $       (348) 
      ======== 
   EXPENSES 
 
   Budget  $    30,546 
   Actual Expenses             28,603 
   Difference  $      1,942 
       ========       
 
   BUDGET  VARIANCE   $      424 
 
   PLEDGE  INCOME 
   Budget  $   26,667  
   Received       25,530 
   Difference  $    (1,137) 

 
Per Capita 2017 total Received to date -  $1,537 
The 2017 Church Per Capita due to the Presby-
tery of Lackawanna, General Assembly, and The 
Synod = $16,500. 

Notes from the Chair Meeting, February 14, 2017 
 
1.  Committee Chairs gave updates on the work of their teams.  Dis-
cussions about our roof repair, Christian Education program, finances 
and the congregational meeting that was held earlier in the month. 
 
2.  Worship, Music and the Arts will recommend that there will be one 
10:00 church service on Palm Sunday, April 9. On Easter, April 16, 
there will be two services, at 8:30 a.m. and 10:00 a.m.    

Per Capita offering for 2017 
is $32 per member 

LUNCHEON PLANNED 
You Are Invited! 

“My Brothers’ Keeper Quilting Group” 
Please join us for our  

Annual Sewing Workshop 
to be held in the Fellowship Hall 

March 14, 2017  from  10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 
  
         Our special guest for the day will be Flo Wheatley, the 
founder of the “Ugly Quilt” movement which she spear-
headed more than 35 years ago. This decades-old project is 
a group collaboration to make sleeping bags for the home-
less. Why “Ugly Quilts”?  Our aim is to be “purposeful” 
rather than “saleable”; we strive to provide a quilt created 
with love, one that is warm and useful for the recipient.  We 
urge anyone and all to attend to learn more about this      
rewarding ministry.   
        Following our work-shop, we will gather for a group 
luncheon.  Please join us to “break bread together” and hear 
more stories of how this project began and how it has grown. 
 

Please RSVP - call or text 570-309-6304    
      or  e-mail MBKQG@fpccs.org.  

 
If bad weather threatens, you can check on the Church’s 
website  (www.fpccs.org)  or call 570-309-6304 for updates.    
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From the Pastor 
March 2017 
 
As I write these words, there is noise on the sanctuary roof. You may know that we 
are having repairs on the slate above our worship space. Apparently a previous 
contractor had drilled holes through the stone panels to attach some materials. This 
was not done carefully, and allowed rain water to seep through and create some rot 
in the plywood beneath. 
 
It’s a captivating metaphor for what can happen to our lives.  
 
Lent is the season to address the “inner rot.” Where has damage seeped in?  What have we been 
neglecting? How do we acknowledge the punctures - and what might we do to repair them? 
 
For me, it prompts any number of personal questions: 
 
 If I have doubts about the goodness of God, how can I find out more about God by reading the Bible? 
 If my life is confusing and cluttered, what could I do to center my spirit? 
 If I bear a grudge against a person that I have come to hate, how can I release it? 
 If I am feeling despair after reading the daily news, what can I do to reclaim my hope and work for good? 
 If we are disgusted about the enormous disparity between those who have a lot and those who have little, 

how could I simplify my life and share what I have with those in need? 
 If there are personal habits that are sapping the health out of my body and spirit, how can I replace them 

with practices that increase my well-being? 
 If I am feeling distant from God, what could I do to draw closer? 
 
The spiritual disciplines of the Christian life can help: Bible reading, meditation, confession and forgiveness, 
generosity, good works, care for the physical body, and prayer. We provide opportunities to officially gather 
as a church family to do and encourage these practices. If you ever want to drop by for coffee and talk about 
them one-on-one, I would always welcome that. 
 
It’s Lent. Spring training for the soul! 
 
Gratefully yours, 

Rev. Bill Carter 
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Board of Deacons 

Care Team Ministry Coordinators are:   
Independent & Assisted Living:      Sara Ann Hosier  587-0371  

Deacon Meals:     Donna Kepler 587-2729 

Time of Loss:     Anne Rich 587-2802       

Emergency Home Repairs and  Joe Waters 586-7233 
 Maintenance:          Greg Matthews    587-2644 

Please let the Board of Deacons Care Team Coordinators or the 
church office know if anyone is in need of care.  

We’re here to care for FPC members and friends and we count on 
all of you to let us know when help is needed. This is our ministry 
and our Christian privilege to care for you. 

We will meet at Barbara Brown's home on March 23rd at 7:00. Join us for a discus-
sion of Princess: A True Story of Life Behind the Veil in Saudi Arab  by Jean P. 
Sasson.  Sultana is a Saudi Arabian princess, a woman born to fabulous, uncount-
able wealth. She has four mansions on three continents, her own private jet, glitter-
ing jewels, designer dresses galore. But in reality she lives in a gilded cage. She 
has no freedom, no control over her own life, no value but as a bearer of sons. Hid-
den behind her black floor-length veil, she is a prisoner, jailed by her father, her 

husband, her sons, and her country. Sultana is a member of the Saudi royal family, closely related to the 
king. For the sake of her daughters, she has decided to take the risk of speaking out about the life of women 
in her country, regardless of their rank. She must hide her identity for fear that the religious leaders in her 
country would call for her death to punish her honesty. Only a woman in her position could possibly hope to 
escape from being revealed and punished, despite her cloak and anonymity.  
 
Sultana tells of her own life, from her turbulent childhood to her arranged marriage--a happy one until her 
husband decided to displace her by taking a second wife--and of the lives of her sisters, her friends and her 
servants. Although they share affection, confidences and an easy camaraderie within the confines of the 
women's quarters, they also share a history of appalling oppressions, everyday occurrences that in any 
other culture would be seen as shocking human rights violations; thirteen-year-old girls forced to marry men 
five times their age, young women killed by drowning, stoning, or isolation in the women's room, a padded, 
windowless cell where women are confined with neither light nor conversation until death claims them. By 
speaking out, Sultana risks bringing the wrath of the Saudi establishment upon her head and the heads of 
her children. But by telling her story to Jean Sasson, Sultana has allowed us to see beyond the veils of this 
secret society, to the heart of a nation where sex, money, and power reign supreme.  

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN MEET MARCH 21 
In our previous six lessons, we have studied “Who is Jesus” according to the canonical gospels 
(Matthew, Mark, Luke and John), the Pauline epistles and Hebrews.  The context and perspective 
of the authors help shape the lenses through which they see and present Jesus. 

This month’s lesson will discuss some non-canonical gospels – gospels not included in our New 
Testament.  Can we see why these writings do not reflect the Jesus that came to dominate the 
world of Christianity?  Yet, can they help us better see the diversity of early Christianity reflected 
by a small group of Jesus’ followers in particular areas? 

On the third Tuesday of each month, we welcome all women to join us in any circle at a time that 
fits for you.  Dorcas Circle meets at 10:00 a.m., Priscilla Circle meets at 1:30 p.m. and Eunice Cir-
cle meets at 7:00 p.m.  All meet at the church.  We learn together and the fellowship is GREAT! 

 
STATE HOSPITAL LUNCHEON 

 
Please join us at our upcoming Spring 
Luncheon with our guests on April 4th 
at noon in Fellowship Hall. 
 
Presbyterian Women 



The Presbyter                                                                                                                                       Page   5 

 



Page 6                                                                                                                                           The Presbyter 

 

Wednesday Supper Reservations 
 

Light Supper is served before The Way classes from 5:00‐6:10 for those with reservations. 
Suggested donation: $3 per person. 

 
Please return reservation slips no later than Monday.  Slips can be placed in the basket near the 
phone in the kitchen or in the offering plate.  You may also call the church office to make reservations. 

 
Reservations slips can be found in the church office, in the kitchen, or in pews. 

THE W.A.Y. 

The Wednesday Adults and Youth Christian Education 

“I am the WAY, the TRUTH, and the LIFE” 

Supper, 5:00   *   Classes for all ages, 6:15 

Christian Education is an important part of who we are and what we do...and we need YOU to make it 
happen. How? You can enrich your own faith and help our church grow in Christ by: 
 
      ♦ Attending            ♦ Bringing a friend            ♦ Volunteering to teach            ♦ Joining the CE committee                 

 

♦ Helping to set up for, cook, and serve our weekly meal 

Spark (Newborn - 3 year old) enjoy Bible stories, songs and 
games in the nursery.  In March they will hear the stories about 
Queen Esther, the Prodigal Son, Mary & Martha, and Zacchaeus. 
 
Power Xpress (4 year old - Grade 5) Experience Bible stories 
through interactive rotation classes. In March they will focus on 
the Lord’s prayer and talking to God with Teach us How to Pray 
and discover Symbols of Holy Week to learn about the Easter 
story. 
 
We Believe (Grades 6-8) This winter, students will explore a unit called The Bible and Prayer, 
answering questions about how God speaks to us through scripture and beyond. In March, we will 
answer questions about prayer, helping others, and trying to live like Jesus. 

 
Adults: See page 1 for details on our two adult series for Lent - 24 Hours That Changed the 
World (Room 206) and Ancient Roads From Christ to Constantine. (Room 210) 

Supper for  

IMPORTANT DATE 

Wednesday, March 1  - Ash Wednesday - classes will be held from 6:15-6:55, followed immediately by worship. 
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Notes from the Chapel Choir and the Alleluia Choir 
submitted by Kay Ten Eyck  

 
"The fact that children make beautiful music is less significant than the fact that music makes children 
beautiful."--Cheryl Lavender 
 
Thank you to our adult musicians who helped the Chapel Choir make a joyful noise in February!  
Ringers Meg Hatch, Judy Cutler and Frank Jones and our accompanist, Alan Baker, added a 

sparkle to our February anthem, "Bless God's Holy Name". We appreciate the support our adults give to us 
and our program! 
 
The new Alleluia Choir is blossoming. Our February anthem, Cantar!, gave us a wonderful opportunity to 
celebrate the joy of God's love. Thank you to Frank Jones for giving a little rhythm to our Cuba salsa anthem. 
 
Our Chapel Choir Lenten anthem is simple and beautiful, focusing on forgiveness.  The Alleluia Choir will 
sing a John Horman anthem set to the words of John 3:16. "For God so loved the world, that he gave his 
only begotten Son, that whosoever believeth in him should not perish, but have eternal life." 
 
Looking ahead, we are preparing a special anthem as a combined choir for Palm Sunday. We are also look-
ing forward to attending Music in the Parks Saturday, May 20th. 

Are you ready for a new adventure? 

Join us on Sunday mornings from 9:00 – 
9:45 as we prepare for worship in a special 
way.  We spend time getting to know each 

other and developing our knowledge of the Bible through 
storytelling, activities, crafts, and songs.  Teachers tell the 
story, and children get a chance to retell or reenact it 
through “Godly Play.”  Crafts, activities, and songs rein-
force the lesson and give children a chance to express 
what they have understood.  The only thing we are missing 
is YOU! 

Questions? Contact either                                                      
Tabbi Miller-Scandle at tabbi.miller-scandle@scranton.edu 

or Karis Naeher at klnaeher@outlook.com 

           
  

VBS 2017 

will be held 

July 10‐14, 9AM‐12PM 

  

Calling all volunteers! If you’d like to help bring ancient Rome to 

life by teaching, leading, or preparing, let us know! 

Please contact Jana Schillinger or Nancy Dennen, or send an 

email to fpccs.vbs@gmail.com 

  

Stay tuned: youth registration coming in April! 

Youth Fellowship 
 

All youth grades 4-12 are invited to join us  

Friday, March 10, 6:30-9:00pm 

for a movie night 

and 

Sunday, March 19, time TBD 

to prepare and serve a meal at the 
homeless shelter 

 Bring a friend!  

New faces are always welcome. 
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                       Stephen Ministry 
 
  I have a dog. His name is Dexter. Dexter is a five-year-old Brittany rescue.  
 
  We get along well. I feed him, walk him and let him chase all the fur-bearing animals    
  out of my yard. When I have an issue, I talk to Dexter and he sits and listens to me   
  ramble. 

 
Sometimes when I have to go away Dexter goes to the Little Red Dog House. He has a friend there 
named Jim. Dexter runs with the other dogs but he tends to shy away from them; he seeks out his 
friend Jim with whom he finds comfort.   
 
I say this because when we humans need somebody to tell our problems to, we turn to Jesus; but 
sometimes we would like to talk to a person who could assist us by listening to our problems and 
possibly offering suggestions concerning the issue at hand. 
 
You can talk to a Stephen Minister who will listen to you, pray with you and keep all your thoughts 
private. A Stephen Minister can work with you at your convenience for as long as you need and 
can seek other avenues to support you.  
 
Dexter has Jim to console him. Stephen Ministers are here for you.  It only takes a phone call.   
 
Judy Cutler (570-446-9310); John Conklin (570-563-0211); Rev. Bill Carter (570-586-6306) 

Are you curious about what we cover in Stephen Ministry training? Here are the topics. 
This is presented in 50 hours of training. Talk with our Stephen Leaders if you want more 
information.  

 INITIAL TRAINING 

1. The Person of the Caregiver 

2. Feelings: Yours, Mine, and Ours 

3. The Art of Listening 

4. Distinctively Christian Caring 

5. Process versus Results in Caregiving 
(download sample Preclass Read-
ing and Outline excerpts) 

6. Assertiveness: Relating Gently and Firmly 

7. Maintaining Boundaries in Caregiving 

8. Crisis Theory and Practice 

9. Confidentiality 

10. Telecare: The Next Best Thing to Being 
There      
  

11. Using Mental Health Professionals and 
Other Community Resources 

12. Ministering to Those Experiencing Grief 

13. Dealing with Depression: The Stephen Min-
ister’s Role 

14. Helping Suicidal Persons Get the Help 
They Need 

15. Bringing the Caring Relationship to a Close 

16. Supervision: A Key to Quality Christian 
Care 

17. How to Make a First Caring Visit 

18. Follow Me 



The Presbyter                                                                                                                                       Page   9 

 

Easter Flower Order Form 
 

We are ordering lilies, tulips, and mums.  Each plant will cost $8.00  Please complete the  fol-
lowing information. 
 
Flowers are given by ______________________________________________________ 
(as it should appear in the flower insert) 
 
In ______ memory ______ honor (select one) 
 
of ________________________________________________________ 
 
What flowers would you like to order?  How many? 
 

_________ Lily              ________ Mums               _______ Tulips 
 
Will you take your plant(s) home on Easter Sunday?  _____ yes  ______no 

 
Should we give the plant(s) to someone on your behalf? ________ 
 
 

Please enclose cash or check for flowers at $8.00 each; 
Checks are payable to First Presbyterian Church. 

Deadline for orders is March 31. 

Welsh Song Festival  
featuring Voices of the Valley Choir  
Sunday, March 26, 2017 at  4:00 p.m.           
 

This concert will feature songs from our region’s Welsh heri-
tage, as performed by Voices of the Valley Choir, a select 
vocal ensemble from Valley View High School that will be 
traveling to Wales next summer. During their trip, the group 
will sing with three of the top Welsh choirs and Ysgol Bro 
Dynefwr, a local high school choir. The ensemble is directed 
by Valley View music teacher Gina Pascolini. For this con-
cert they will be joined at times by the FPC adult choir, and 
there will also be an opportunity for the audience to join in 
singing familiar Welsh hymns. A traditional te bach 
(reception) will be held following the concert.  
 
The concert is open to the public, free of charge, and we en-
courage you to invite your friends to hear this excellent high 
school choir. A free-will offering will be taken, with the pro-
ceeds going to the choir to help pay for their trip this summer as ambassadors for our region.  
Hope to see you there!  
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Happy Birthday!  Lectionary  
 Readings 

March 5 – First Sunday in 
Lent – Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7; 
Psalm 32; Romans 5:12-19;  
Matthew 4:1-11 
  
March 12 – Second Sunday in 
Lent – Genesis 12:1-4a; Psalm 
121; Romans 4:1-5, 13-17;  
John 3:1-17 
 
March 19 – Third Sunday in 
Lent – Exodus 17:1-7; Psalm 
95; Romans 5:1-11;  
John 4:5-42 
 
March 26 – Fourth Sunday in 
Lent – 1 Samuel 16:1-13; 
Psalm 23; Ephesians 5:8-14;  
John 9:1-41 

Communion Servers 
 
Laura Schillinger, Captain 
Jana Schillinger      Wayne Griffiths 
Nancy London         Dave Brown 
 

Ushers 
 
Anne Rich            Anne Deremer 
 

Welcomers 
 
March 5  
Shirley & Jim McLaughlin 
 
March 26 - Janet Dobson 

March 1 – Sarah Fulton 
March 2 - Maisy Earl 
March 7 – Nina Schillinger 
March 16 – Candy Ferrese 
March 23 – Jacob Gilbert 
March 25 – Kay Rudis 
March 27 – Bonnie Plantholt 
March 31 – Beverly Bright 

Join us for the WB Rail Riders baseball game on “Faith and Family Night”  
Saturday April 29 at 4:05 PM.   

 
There is a signup sheet in the narthex and the deadline to sign up is 
April 14.   The cost of the ticket is $10 each, which includes a limited 
edition Faith Night hat.  Contact Anne Deremer at 570-335-0650 for 
any questions. 

PAUL R. DOBSON MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
 

High School Church members  who are 
graduating this year and plan to further 
their education are encouraged to apply. 
The application can be downloaded on 
our website and returned to the church 
office.  The winner will be announced on 
Graduate Recognition Sunday. Any 
questions, call Janet Dobson. 
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DATED MATERIAL 

Return Service Requested 



Sunday 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

5 
7am-AA 
9am-Adventures    
      in the Bible 
10am-Worship 
11:15-Confirmation 

3pm-OA 
 
 
 
 
Lent Begins 

 

12 
7am-AA 
9am-Adventures    
      in the Bible 
10am-Worship 
11:15-Confirmation 

3pm-OA 
 
 
 
 
Daylight savings 
time begins 
 

19 
7am-AA 
9am-Adventures    
      in the Bible 
10am-Worship 
11:15-Confirmation 
11:15-Fellowship     
          Committee 

3pm-OA 
TBD:Youth Group 
 
 
 
 

26 
7am-AA 
9am-Adventures    
      in the Bible 
10am-Worship 
11:15-Confirmation 

3pm-OA 
4pm-FPCCS Arts:    

Monday 

 

 

 
6 

7am-AA 
6pm-Weight     
     Watchers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

13 
7am-AA 
6pm-Weight     
     Watchers 
7pm-Worship,    
     Music, Arts 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

20 
7am-AA 
6pm-Weight     
     Watchers 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

27 
7am-AA 
6pm-Weight     
     Watchers 

Saturday 

4 
7am-AA 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11 
7am-AA 
 

 
 
 

 

18 
7am-AA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

25 
7am-AA 

Thursday 

2 
7am-AA 
8:30-Men’s  
     Breakfast 
7pm-Building & 
     Grounds 
7pm-Christian  
     Ed. 

 

 

 

9 

 
7am-AA 
4:30-Staff 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

16 
7am-AA 
  8:30-Men’s  
     Breakfast 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

23 
7am-AA 
7pm-FPC Book 
     Group 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

30 
7am-AA 

Friday 

3 
7am-AA 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

10 
7am-AA 
6:30pm-Youth 
Group Movie Night 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

17 
7am-AA 
Presbyter Deadline 
 
 
 

 
 

24 
7am-AA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

31 
7am-AA 

Wednesday 

 1 
7am-AA 
9am-Presbyter Mtg. 
11am-Prayer/Share 

 5pm-The W.A.Y. 
     Light supper 
5:30-Chapel Ch. 
6:15-Christian Ed. 
7:00–Service 
7:15-Adult Choir 

8:00-AlAnon 
Ash Wednesday 

8 
7am-AA 
10am-LP Nom. 
11am-Prayer/Share 
1pm-LP COM 

 5pm-The W.A.Y. 
     Light supper 
5:30-Chapel Ch. 
6:15-Christian Ed. 
7:15-Adult Choir 
8:00-Alanon/AA 
8:30-Bell Choir 
 

 

15 
7am-AA 
11am-Prayer/Share 

 5pm-The W.A.Y. 
     Light supper 
5:30-Chapel Ch. 
6:15-Christian Ed. 
7:15-Adult Choir 
8:00-Alanon/AA 
8:30-Bell Choir 
 
 
 
 

22 
7am-AA 
11am-Prayer/Share 

 5pm-The W.A.Y. 
     Light supper 
5:30-Chapel Ch. 
6:15-Christian Ed. 
7:15-Adult Choir 
8:00-Alanon/AA 
8:30-Bell Choir 
 
 
 

 

29 
7am-AA 
9am-Presbyter 
11am-Prayer/Share 

 5pm-The W.A.Y. 
     Light supper 
5:30-Chapel Ch. 
6:15-Christian Ed. 
7:15-Adult Choir 
8:00-Alanon/AA 
8:30-Bell Choir 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
7 

7am-AA 
10am-PW  
     Board Mtg. 
4pm-Art Class 
7pm-Big Book 
7pm-OA 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 
7am-AA 
10am-MBK Quilts 
     Sewing Work    
     shop and   
     Luncheon 
4pm-Art Class 
7pm-Session 
7pm-Big Book 
7pm-OA 
 
 
 
 

21 
7am-AA 
10am-PW Dorcas   
     Circle 
1:30-Priscilla Circle 
4pm-Art Class 
7pm-Big Book 
7pm-OA 
7pm-Eunice Circle 
 

 
 
 
 

28 
7am-AA 
10am-MBK Quilts 
4pm-Art Class 
7pm-Deacons 
7pm-Big Book 
7pm-OA 

 

 

 

 

Welsh Song Fest  
by Voices of the 
Valley Choir 

First Presbyterian 
Church 

March 2017 
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